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September 1, 2021 

The Saratoga Town Board met at 6:00 pm in the town hall. Chairman Rickaby called the 

meeting to order. All members were present. The meeting was officially noted on August 26, 

2021. 

Brandon Burroughs gave the Constable’s report.  Four citations were issued for unlicensed 

dogs.  He is continuing to work with the property owner at 760 Highway 73 for cleaning up the 

property.   

Andy Remely discussed Wood County Solar project.  Cables, conduit, and piles are being 

installed on the East side of Rangeline Road.  Excavating and underground activity is starting 

on the West side of Rangeline Road.  They will be stumping at the substation located on Mill 

Avenue.  The wood chips are still available for people to pick up from the old landfill site.  They 

will be there for an additional 3 to 4 weeks.  The grass that they have planted that would be in 

the array is a short grass where not much mowing will be needed.  They have planted 

pollinators on the out skirts of the array. Leichtnam received a request from a town resident 

that they look into techny living fence in place of plastic fencing.  Wood County Solar project is 

trying to make sure that all suppliers know that they need to be using the approved haul route 

to get to the solar site.  The Town has been getting some complaints about the traffic; 

including vehicles speeding.  Residents will need to contact Wood County Sherriff’s 

Department for any issues. 

Wayne Coon gave the Road Crew report.   

Gail Kretschmer gave the SPARKS report.  The next meeting will be Monday, September 20th at 

6:00 p.m.   

Heidi Kawleski gave the Clerk’s report.  Open Book will be held on September 27, 2021 from 

9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  Board of Review will be held on October 7, 2021 from 9:00 a.m. to 

11:00 a.m.  The boundary agreement area with the Village of Port Edwards will be going back 

to the Village beginning January 1, 2024.  The Village has been notifying property owners in 

the area and would like to coordinate a meeting between the Town, County, and DNR.  

Supervisor Carrell will contact the Village Administrator to set up this meeting. 

Carrell made a motion to approve the minutes of August 18th.  McDonald seconded it.  Motion 

passed unanimously. 

David Robinson, 10010 Oak Ridge Road, requested a camper extension at the property.  The 

people currently occupying the camper would like to use the camper no longer than 90 days.  

According to the extension request, all grey and black water is to be removed and disposed of 

properly.  If found improperly disposing of either, the permit may be revoked.  McDonald made 

a motion to grant the 90 day extension.  Kretschmer seconded it.  Motion passed 

unanimously.   

Leichtnam made a motion to approve the regular operator’s license for Ashlynn Arnold and 

Robin Weston.  Kretschmer seconded it.  Motion passed unanimously.   

The Board discussed prioritizing ideas for different Town projects.  The Board would like the 

Plan Commission to look into this further.   

Carrell made a motion to pay bills. Leichtnam seconded it. Motion passed unanimously. 

Board members gave informational announcements. 
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McDonald made a motion to adjourn. Leichtnam seconded it. Motion passed unanimously. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:26 p.m. 

Heidi Kawleski, Clerk 


